

Minute/Note of Meeting	TITLE	SCALPAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING		
	DATE	Tuesday, 28th May 2024	TIME	7pm
	VENUE	Scalpay Community Centre		
	DISTRIBUTION :	SCALPAY CC, CNES, CLLR FINNEGAN, PC Smailes		

Present:	Jacqui Brookes (JB) Fiona Lassen (FL) Kenny MacLeod (KM), Bryan McDiarmid (BM), Sheila Roderick (SR), Jeremy Wheeler (JW), CLLR Paul Finnegan,
Apologies:	Shaun Bloomfield

Item	Summary and Action	Who?	When?
1	Welcome By (KM) meeting opened at 7pm		
2	Minutes of Previous Meeting Proposed: FL Seconded: JW		
3	Matters Arising not on the Agenda Village parking meeting to be arranged with various agencies; a representative from BAKKAFROST to be invited to SCC meetings		
4	Signage/Road Safety issues Proposal (FL), seconded (SR), (BM) – of signage/information useful for visitors to Scalpay such as all appropriate parking areas, toilets, walk routes etc. Suggestion of noticeboard that contains a poster that can be updated. Planning permission to be sought for erection of noticeboard. Signage request to Cnes regarding a directional “P” sign for turning left off the bridge to new parking area. Road Safety – concerns were raised about safety of children, walkers, pushchairs and bikes on the road in relation to traffic volume and speed. Suggestion of signs/road markings particularly near the village.		
5	Harris Forum Update (KM) Crown Estate Discussion re: Allocation of monies to secure funding for HDL Officer. SCC reached no specific conclusion, but 8 other member organisations had voted yes. (BM) representing SCC at Harris Forum Meeting on 29 th May.		
6	Harris Transport Forum Is it working properly and effective anymore? Suggestion put forward that it becomes part of the Harris Forum. The suggestion of taking it to a vote was proposed and seconded (SR) and (JB)		
7	Treasurer’s Report The transfer form has now been received to transfer monies from old account to the new one.		
8	Councillor Updates (CLLR PF) resignation of Grant Fulton and now looking for new councillor for Harris; Road Safety issues – suggestion of road markings/SLOW DOWN; there is a 20 mph limit being brought in gradually all over Scotland.		
9	AOCB (BM) suggestion of a tidy-up of garden area by Bayhead Bridge; speak to NHT and HVS to seek volunteers; any possibility of small “parking” sign in this area. (SR) highlighting issue of multiple ambulances having to attend a scene with one vehicle being left behind, because each ambulance only has one paramedic in it, followed by problem of getting the second vehicle back to “base”. (Cllr PF) to take up this issue. (FL) suggestion of bringing back “walking route” maps and making them available in Herringbone & Limpet		
10	DATE OF NEXT MEETING Tuesday 20th August, 7pm		